From: Gill Scott [mailto:studio@gillscott-design.co.uk] 
Sent: 24 March 2014 11:41
To: Miller, Hugh; Minty, Stuart; Allott, Dawn
Cc: Gould, Georgia (Councillor)
Subject: Re: 2013/4816/P The Bull and Gate: addition information/revisions

Hugh

Thanks for your response.

Drawings/comments on the web
The inability of admin to get responses on the web site in under two months is a concern that should be addressed

as is the way new information from the applicant is labelled on any site. Perhaps officers could support us in getting changes/additions implemented more clearly and more quickly. If the revisions to the condensers had not been added my comments would not have been on the web site before a decision had been made.

Drawing sections of function room
Drawing 7747-415 section EE when read alongside the engineers unlabelled drawing of the kitchen does not inform as to whether any ducting is present inside the function room. 

Drawings of cellars
This is a listed building. No drawings of the cellars/lower ground/basement are included. There is no information as to what changes are proposed in the cellars.

 

Content of my objection
You indicate that my point about the cellars was the [only] difference between my objection and the rest.

My contention that the position of the new staircase prevents the use of the function room as a 'venue' was I think only made by myself.

You will be aware that when a building is listed - the whole building is listed; the listed footprint includes the function room at the rear. 

The community 'entertainment venue' is further protected by the LDF - as noted.

The direct entry/exit through the passageway to the 'venue/function room, in this proposal, is physically blocked by a staircase; it physically removes the 'entertainment venue' aspect of the function room in this listed building. 

Placing the staircase in this position also ensures that a much larger number of people have to be funnelled through the bar area in an emergency evacuation from the function room/pub - which should be checked with emergency services.

If the staircase were moved into the bar area it would 

- allow vigilance/security over unauthorised [unseen from the bar by staff] access to the first floor

- allow greater access/exit numbers in any emergency

- retain the 'entertainment venue' aspect of the function room in this listed building [further protected from loss by the LDF].

Please accept this as further explanation of the content of my objection.

Gill Scott

    

 

Gill Scott 
for and on behalf of Reed's and Rochester Place Neighbourhood Association
48 Rochester Place
London NW1 9JX
020 7267 7016
studio@gillscott-design.co.uk
